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State of the States
The state’s 
implementation 
date for a workers’ 
comp drug 
formulary has 
come and gone 

with no formulary released by 
the Department of Industrial 
Relations (DIR).  The state was 
set to implement a formulary on 
July 1, but the DIR has delayed 
implementation as it continues to 
amend the proposed formulary 
and associated regulations.  The 
DIR is expected to release a new 
round of proposed regulations in 
the coming weeks, starting another 
15-day comment period.  Full 
implementation is now expected by 
January 1, 2018.

Over the weekend, 
in a last ditch 
effort, the Illinois 
House and Senate 
passed several 
budget bills to give 

Illinois its first budget in years.  
However, in order to get something 
passed, legislators dropped several 
reforms including a workers’ comp 
bill.  The Governor quickly vetoed 
the budget, citing too high of a tax 
increase and no reforms. Just 30 
minutes later, the Senate voted to 
override the veto and we now await 
a vote in the House to officially 
override the Governor’s veto and 
give Illinois a budget.

Last week, Hawaii’s 
largest workers’ 
comp insurer 
announced it 
would no longer 
provide policies to 

the states marijuana dispensaries.  
Although marijuana is legal 
in Hawaii for medicinal use, it 
remains illegal on the federal 
level, raising concerns for the 
insurer about criminal liability 
for providing coverage.  Hawaii 
requires employers to provide 
workers’ comp coverage in order to 
operate within the state.

http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/DWCPropRegs/MTUS-Formulary/MTUS-Formulary.htm
http://www.npr.org/sections/thetwo-way/2017/07/04/535520433/illinois-governor-vetoes-budget-deal-legislators-begin-override
https://www.usnews.com/news/best-states/hawaii/articles/2017-06-29/workers-comp-insurer-drops-hawaii-pot-firms-over-concerns


States in Session

Jayne will be in Providence, 
Rhode Island for the National 
Governors Association Summer 
Meeting and Danielle is headed 
to Chicago on Wednesday for 
the National Conference of 
Insurance Legislators Summer 
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State of the States

Late last week 
the Louisiana 
Supreme Court 
issued a ruling 
in Burgess v. 
Sewerage & 

Water Board of New Orleans, 
finding that an employer may 
direct a patient to use a specific 
pharmacy.  The court agreed 
with similar rulings in the states’ 
third and fifth circuits that found 
an employee may choose their 
physician but there is no such 
right extended to pharmacy 
choice.

Last Friday, the 
Governor of 
North Carolina 
signed the 
Strengthening 
Opioid Misuse 
Prevention 

(STOP) Act into law.  The bill 
requires electronic prescriptions 
for certain Schedule II and III 
controlled substances by 2020, 
and limits initial prescriptions for 
opioids to a five (5) day supply 
starting January 1, 2018.

http://www.lasc.org/opinions/2017/16C2267.opn.pdf
http://www.lasc.org/opinions/2017/16C2267.opn.pdf
http://www.lasc.org/opinions/2017/16C2267.opn.pdf
http://www.wfmynews2.com/news/local/stop-act-signed-into-law-to-fight-opioid-use/453079870

